
OSEGA PTO Parent Meeting Jan. 6, 2020 
 
 
Board Attendees: Candace Borum, President  

Leanne Hollingsworth, Vice President 
Leslie McCreary, Treasure 
Sue Angel, Secretary 
Parents 

 
Discussions: 

Leos 
● Everyone says the leos are too small.  
● Candace told Monica we need to let the company know. We need to tell 

them that the sizes are not the same as the sizers they sent us.  
● One child said that she didn’t want people to come see her compete since 

she can’t move properly in her leo. 
 

T-shirts 
● Hoping they will be here by the Ozone meet. 

 
Meets/Travel for meets 

● Elevate the Stage is not happening, it was full. 
○ Bronze, Silver, and Gold will go to the Sweet Tea meet in GA, but 

the Optionals will do a different one.. 
● The AAU meet in FL is not happening.  

○ Monica is looking for another meet to do in place of this one. 
● A parent asked if there is a way someone can help with the meets so that 

we don’t miss out. 
● Parents voiced that we should know up front what the coaches fees are 

going to be.  
● Parents want to go back to getting all the fees up front and making 

payments up front. 
● Parents also voiced that all the coaches fees need to be transparent and 

spelled out. 
● Team parents need to remember to do an encouragement gift for the kids 

before the meets. 
● GA Gymdogs tickets have been ordered for the college meet.  

○ May have a few extras. 
● The PTO Board paid the travel expenses for Monica for New Orleans up 

front so that parents wouldn’t have to pay so much at Christmas time. 
Once Monica collects those fees from the parents, the funds will come 
back to the PTO.  



○ Coaches fees cover flight, hotel, car, gas, food, parking, and 
session fees. 

 
Gym 

● Open House is Jan. 25th 
○ This is an OSEGA event, not a PTO event 
○ Hopefully, we will have our t-shirts to sell 

● New Ninja coach to help Jake. His name is Jeremy. 
 

Questions/Comments: 
● Parent commented that we need to talk to the leo company about the 

jewels popping off already and the snowflake design is coming off. 
● Parent commented that we had this same problem with the same 

company last year. 
● Candace stated that Monica called the leo company and they said they 

would give us new leos next year. 
● Parents stated that the girls wanted to be comfortable and relaxed. That’s 

why we ordered these leos. 
● All the parents are willing to call the company to complain if Monica 

doesn’t want to call. If we had 30 parents calling then they would do 
something. 

● AAU doesn’t have states, regionals, and nationals on the calendar. 
● Newsletter is coming out soon and it will feature Lauren from Acro. 

 
Meetings 

● PTO Member meetings are on the 1st Monday of each month. 
● Next meeting is Feb. 3rd at 6:30 at the gym 

 


